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The end of the year is finally here! It has been a challenging year, but the school community has pulled together and risen to the challenge, and we are pleased to see that progress is on an upward trend. We look forward to a really great year next year: we will be forging ahead with our plans for further school improvement (see attached report for our successes so far) and delivering the highest standards in teaching and learning in all classes. New laptops and iPads are on the way, along with a great stock of new fiction and non-fiction books to suit all needs.  We will be out and about as much as possible – our trips this year have been a real success and we will be using Forest Schools and other visits to take our learning to new places.  We will continue our excellent participation in sporting and artistic activities and will be working with FoLS and Governors to make sure that we enjoy plenty of exciting activities. Class Dojos will keep you in touch with your child’s learning and Working Together evenings will help you to help your child. 

Goodbye and good luck to our departing Year 6 children – we know that you are going to have a great time and do brilliantly at secondary school. Thank you to children, families, staff, Friends of Lythe and Governors for your support and hard work with us this year. Have a wonderful summer holiday and we look forward to a really great September.


	[image: Image result for attendance award]Attendance Award This Week
Top attenders for the last week:
Class 2
Thank you for your support with good attendance – unauthorised absence has reduced this term, which is brilliant. We will continue to support families with good attendance in September.
	Diary Dates
Tuesday 5th September Back to school!
Monday 11th September Harvest Festival at St Oswald’s – please come and join us.
Monday 18th September Craft Workshop with Whitby Adult Learning Service – all welcome.
Tuesday 19th September Swimming starts for Class 2 - fortnightly
Tuesday 19th September Working Together: Helping Your Child in the Autumn Term. Headteacher and governors available for informal chat – come and let us know how you are settling in.
Monday 25th September Whitby Adult Learning Service 5-week courses start: Autumn Craft course and Exploring Science. All welcome.



	30 Hours Nursery Entitlement
Don’t forget to apply by 31st August
www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/

Holidays 2017-18
The holiday list for next year has been given out and is now also on the website. Remember the extra long weekend in November.

Swimming in September
Class 2 will be swimming in September
	

	Interested in becoming a School Governor?
“Governors… have played a key role in refining the school’s new policies and procedures to bring about more rapid improvement in pupils’ outcomes.” (Ofsted report p.4)
Governors work extremely hard but the role is extremely rewarding, helping to shape the vision and direction of the school and providing support and challenge to headteacher and staff. If you would like more information about becoming part of our strong governing body, please contact our Chair on chairofgovernors@lythe.n-yorks.sch.uk and we will arrange to meet and discuss. If you decide you would like to go ahead, you would then make a formal application and be put forward for election at the next full Governors’ meeting in September. 

	School Dinners – New Arrangements
At the moment, the number of children having school dinners changes from day to day. This makes Heidi’s food ordering extremely difficult to manage. To make the system manageable, and to bring us into line with other local schools, we are changing the way we offer school dinners:

From 5th September, you will need to say on a Monday whether your child will be having school dinner or packed lunch that week, and keep to the same choice for the whole week. 

Payment for a week’s school dinners should be sent in a named envelope on the Monday morning (If Monday is a holiday, or your child is absent, payment should be sent on the first day of the week that your child is in school).

This will be a great help to us – thank you for your co-operation with this change.

Heidi is very happy to discuss individual dietary requirements – please ring school.

Is your child entitled to free school meals?
Find out what you could be receiving:

www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-school-meals

Find out more about the North Yorkshire School Meals service:

www.northyorks.gov.uk/school-meals
	Keeping You Informed
We have trialled the use of Class Dojos this year as a way of keeping you up to date with the day to day work of your child’s class. It has been very successful and we are going to use this in all classes from September – watch out for your letter with login details. Thank you to Miss Taylor for bringing us this idea and getting it going.

Rewards
We will be using Class Dojos to reward children for all the positive things that they do in school. From September these will be used to give children Bronze, Silver and Gold behaviour awards – these will be given in Celebration Assemblies on a Friday.

	
	Count on Us!
We are very excited that we have been accepted to be part of a Primary Mathematics “Teaching for Mastery” work group, run by the National Centre for Excellence in the Teaching of Mathematics (NCETM). This will provide the school with resources, training and links with maths teaching experts in other schools to enhance our teaching of maths at the highest level – this will benefit the whole school, but particularly our most able mathematicians. This is an amazing opportunity – thank you to Miss Jackson who made the successful application and will be leading the work in school.

	
	Class 3
We are very pleased to be welcoming Miss Taylor back to Class 3 in September in the absence of Mrs Summers.  We will keep you fully up-to-date with any changes to this arrangement, and look forward to a really great start to the term.

	Our School Year: The Best Bits
Brought to you by Amy and Molly

Our reporters have interviewed staff, children and the chair of FoLS to find out what people have really enjoyed this year (sorry we have missed members of staff who are not here today!)

Miss Jackson’s “best bits” have been the castle party, where the children all pretended to be princes and princesses and ate lots of cake! She loved taking the children to Mulgrave Gardens and the beach (they all had so much fun). She also really enjoyed Beth Mead coming in – it was great to see the children having so much fun with a great role model!

Mrs Summers says her “best bits” were taking lots of children to play the drums at the Eskdale Festival, Maddie singing solo in drama club, the dancing angels in the Christmas play and teaching sketching techniques to Class 3. They were amazing!  
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Mrs Corner enjoyed taking the children to the North Yorkshire Children’s Voice Conference and the Food Bank anniversary lunch. Another great bit was getting totally soaked at Flamingoland with the children – we cried with laughter!


Miss Taylor has really enjoyed going on the Captain Cook Adventure, particularly seeing all the children’s smiling faces on the Endeavour.  She has also enjoyed doing lots of experiments in science, especially when everyone got to eat their creations!  Seeing all the children being so creative has also been a treat. Everyone loved blowing and splatting paint to make volcanoes.

Miss Brooks has enjoyed meeting all the children in Class 4 and getting to know their characters. She says that they put a smile on her face every day! She loved how cool, calm and collected the Year 6s were during SATS, and can see huge potential in the Year 5s! 

Mrs Brown has enjoyed opening up our beautiful new Foundation Stage Unit, and celebrating Christmas in school and at St Oswalds.  She has also enjoyed the trip to Whitby to look for different types of transport (including having delicious ice creams), visiting Mulgrave Castle and pretending to be knights, going to the beach at Sandsend and to Flamingoland to meet the hippos, tigers and baboons. She has really loved watching the children grow and learn so much – she is really proud of them all.

Mrs Mason has enjoyed helping to put plants around the fence in the Peace Garden with help from Leo, and the various church services: Harvest, Christingle, Ash Wednesday and Ascension – it’s always lovely to welcome everyone to St Oswalds.

Mr Stansfield’s best bit was Peat Rigg!  He also liked the dancing with Hannah Verity in the autumn term, tennis with Mark Franklin, the Indoor Athletics Championship and cricket with Matthew Hurren, plus playing cricket in the North Yorkshire finals. He loved the Christmas production and the Poetry Bloke. He is very proud of our strong football and rugby teams.

Mrs Welford will never forget the DJ penguin and the DJ pumpkin at the school discos!

The Friends of Lythe have enjoyed working as a big strong team with lots of members taking part. After all the rain the sun shone, and we were able to have a great summer fair.

Heidi has enjoyed cooking macaroni cheese with bacon because everyone loves it!

The children’s “best bits” have been:  Flamingoland, Captain Cook Museum, the Endeavour trip, Art, Maths, English, Science, History (especially crime & punishment), Heidi’s hotdogs and pizza, the DJ penguin, the Summer Fair, getting wet in the stocks, That Poetry Bloke, street dancers, playing Superman, growing vegetables, riding bikes, digging in the sand for treasure,  school dinners, tuck shop, Hit the Surf, Holey Moleys, bananas, painting, outdoor learning, story-writing, bringing our own books on a Friday, baking, being visited by Governors, reading on a Wednesday… and just being kids!
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